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April 7, 2010

Hon. Carl Goldfield

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510-2010

Dear President Goldfield:

I respectfully submit the attached resolution as a communication urging the state legislature to amend the current ban on residency requirement laws.
New Haven, as is the case with many other American cities of comparable size or larger, is losing its middle class. The net result of this loss is static or declining real estate values as well as a stagnant grand list.

In addition, many of the City of New Haven government jobs, particularly the higher paying jobs that maintain a middle class standard of living, are occupied by people who reside outside of the city. New Haven’s population is becoming more poor and less able to bear the tax burden.  Add to this the fact that poor people generally make disproportionately higher demands on the school system, the police department, the fire department and most other city departments, and we have a recipe for a financial problem.

Each week over $3 million of New Haven taxpayer’s contribution to our local government flows out of the city to other towns. New Haven is hemorrhaging money to 125 other cities and towns, including Hamden, West Haven, North Haven, East Haven, and Branford.
The city administration has indicated that is it focusing its budget balancing by raising taxes on New Haven residents.  The economy and New Haven taxpayers are stressed and can not afford any additional taxes.  Those city government employees not residents of the city still benefit from city services such as police, fire, and safe streets, without paying their fair share.  

Each year the city of New Haven hires police officers, firefighters, teachers and other municipal employees. Most of these jobs are solid, good-paying jobs that clearly qualify the holders of those jobs for middle-class status. Today, nearly 70% our city teachers live out of town.  Living-outside-the-city percentages for police officers and firefighters are even worse, 87% of the police and 83% of the firefighters. 
Connecticut General Statutes do not allow Connecticut cities and towns to require teachers and municipal collective-bargaining employees to live in the town or city of their employment.

Residency laws are constitutionally permissible.  In 1976 the U. S. Supreme Court held in McCarthy vs. Philadelphia Civil Service Commission that residency laws were constitutional.  The court did, in the McCarthy decision, state that some city employees were most valuable to their employer because they lived in the community they served.   
There being no constitutional barriers to residency laws in Connecticut, I hereby urge my fellow Aldermen to support this resolution for change in Connecticut General Statutes to allow New Haven to institute a residency law. 
I feel this is a very important issue facing New Haven’s taxpayers. Therefore, I respectfully request that you consider this Order as submitted.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter.
Respectfully submitted,

Darnell Goldson

Alderman, 30th Ward

RESOLUTION OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERMEN URGING THE STATE LEGISLATURE TO AMEND THE CURRENT BAN ON RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT LAWS.

WHEREAS:  New Haven has suffered adverse effects of the nation’s worst economy and employment situation since the great depression;

WHEREAS: the city of New Haven employment has reached a point where two-thirds of municipal jobs and nearly 70% of funds paid by New Haven’s taxpayers for the city payroll leave the city weekly; and

WHEREAS:  New Haven taxpayers dollars from non-resident city employees are flowing to the coffers of other towns; and 

WHEREAS:  residents who live in New Haven and contribute to the community have a stake in the well being of New Haven; and
WHEREAS: a residency requirement will greatly ensure that funds paid by New Haven taxpayers for the city’s payroll will benefit all city residents hopefully by keeping all monies in the City of New Haven. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the New Haven Board of Aldermen urges the state legislature to amend the current ban on residency requirement laws.
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